



June 29, 2021

Mr. Phil Stevens Superintendent of Schools Willington Public Schools 40 Old Farms Rd., Suite A Willington, CT 06079-1700

Re: 160-0039 RR, Hall Memorial School

160-0040 RR, Center Elementary School

Dear Mr. Stevens:

Our office issued grant commitment letters for the above referenced school construction projects. After these grant commitment letters were issued, I attended a site visit on May 17, 2021 and a building committee meeting June 16, 2021 meeting. At these meetings, it was concluded that the district is considering several options in which may or may not include an extension, renovation or a completely new school combing several student populations. When the district makes their final decision and approves this final plan, please apply for a new grant. If the district ultimately decides to only do the roof projects for one or both schools mentioned above, our office will accept the grant application materials used for those applications.

Therefore, we are cancelling the previously approved roof projects.

If you have any questions, please call my office at (860)713-6490.

Sincerely,

Kosta Diamantis, Director

Office of School Construction Grants & Review

KD/ag

Cc:

Michelle Dixon

Thomas Reault Robert Ficeto Kermit Thompson